COMMENTS REGARDING TUXEDO RESERVE 

PROPOSED PROVISION FOR TUXEDO PARK LIBRARY

PUBLIC HEARING NOVEMBER 23, 2009

TO: THE HONORABLE PETER DOLAN, DANIEL CASTRICONE, THOMAS DARLING, GARY PHELPS, LISA SPIVAK

I SUBMITTED A LETTER AS REQUESTED BY ANDREW DANCE ON JULY 1, 2009 WITH AN UPDATE ON INFORMATION REGARDING TUXEDO PARK LIBRARY’S NEEDS WITH RESPECT TO THE DEVELOPMENT AS PROPOSED IN 2003.

THIS LETTER UNDERSCORED FOUR MAJOR POINTS:

· OUR FUNDING METHODOLOGY HAS CHANGED. WE NOW NEED VOTER APPROVAL OF ANY BUDGET INCREASE. THIS ESSENTIALLY GUARANTEES THAT NO INCREASE TO SUPPORT BUILDING, STAFFING, COST OF MATERIALS OR OTHER OPERATING EXPENSE WILL BE APPROVED TO SUPPORT A FACILITY IN TUXEDO RESERVE UNTIL THE POPULATION THERE APPROACHES OR EQUALS THAT OF THE EXISTING TOWN.

· USE OF THE LIBRARY, ALREADY AT CAPACITY, IS GROWING AT RECORD RATES, PUTTING A SEVERE STRAIN ON THE EXISTING FACILITY, WHICH CANNOT BE EXPANDED.

· THE 2004 SPECIAL PERMIT PROVIDED FOR ½ ACRE OF LAND FOR A NEW FACILITY TO BE BUILT (NOT BY TUXEDO RESERVE.) TO SERVICE THE PROJECTED POPULATION OF TUXEDO RESERVE, WE WOULD REQUIRE 3 ACRES AND A 10,000 SQUARE FOOT FACILITY.

· ALTHOUGH WE HAD SEVERAL DISCUSSIONS WITH TUXEDO RESERVE (ANDREW DANCE) IN RECENT YEARS ABOUT THE DEVELOPER BUILDING A 5,000 SQUARE FOOT LIBRARY IN THE TOWN CENTER, WE HAVE NEVER GOTTEN A COMMITMENT IN WRITING. THIS HAS ALSO BEEN IGNORED IN THE CURRENT SPECIAL PERMIT AMENDMENTS. THE PROPOSED AMENDMENT STATES THAT THE DEVELOPER MAY AT ITS OPTION BUILD A 5,000 SQUARE FOOT LIBRARY—BUT THEN AGAIN, THEY MAY NOT. THIS LEAVES US NOWHERE.

IN HIS COMMENTS AT THE LAST MEETING AND IN HIS LETTER OF OCTOBER 29 TO THE TOWN CLERK, DAN GLADDING, TRUSTEE, NOTED THE 12 YEAR KICKOUT CLAUSE THAT WAS IN THE ORIGINAL PERMIT. THIS HAS ALSO BEEN DISCUSSED WITH MR. DANCE SEVERAL TIMES AND HE AGREED THAT THE TIMING WOULD HAVE TO BE EXTENDED, BUT NO CHANGE WAS MADE IN THE CURRENT AMENDMENTS. 

A WOULD LIKE TO MAKE ONE ADDITIONAL POINT:

WHILE WE WERE ASKED TO ADDRESS ONLY CHANGES TO THE LIBRARY’S NEEDS SINCE THE 2004 PERMIT WAS APPROVED, IT IS IMPORTANT THAT THE PUBLIC AND THE TOWN BOARD BE AWARE THAT THE PROVISION IN THE 2004 PERMIT FOR ½ ACRE OF LAND WAS REPEATEDLY AND EMPHATICALLY OPPOSED BY THE LIBRARY DIRECTOR AND TRUSTEES AS TOTALLY INADEQUATE AND WOULD RESULT IN EITHER AN ENORMOUS, UNFAIR BURDEN ON THE TAXPAYERS OF TUXEDO OR NO ADDITIONAL CAPACITY TO SERVE THE NEEDS OF THE PUBLIC.

THE ½ ACRE WAS NOT SOMETHING WE EVER AGREED TO NOR WOULD WE EVER IN GOOD CONSCIENCE RECOMMEND FOR THE PEOPLE OF TUXEDO. IT WAS PUT ON THE TABLE AS A “TAKE IT OR LEAVE IT, THIS IS ALL WE ARE WILLING TO DO” PROVISION WITH NO REGARD TO OUR COUNCIL OR REAL NEEDS OF THIS COMMUNITY.

ON BEHALF OF THE LIBRARY TRUSTEES AND STAFF AND THE PEOPLE OF TUXEDO, I WOULD HOPE THAT THIS BOARD WILL NOT ACCEPT ANY PLAN FOR DEVELOPMENT THAT DOES NOT PROVIDE, I.E., BUILD, FURNISH, STOCK AND STAFF A NEW FACILITY THAT REALISTICALLY SATISFIES THE NEED FOR INCREASED IN LIBRARY SERVICES THAT THIS DEVELOPMENT WILL CREATE.

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED,

BARBARA du PONT

PRESIDENT

TUXEDO PARK LIBRARY

